
 

Enquiries relating to this agenda please contact Stephen Loach Tel: 01609 532216 
or e-mail stephen.loach@northyorks.gov.uk 

Website: www.northyorks.gov.uk 
OFFICIAL 

 
Agenda 

Notice of a public meeting of 

Selby and Ainsty Area Constituency Committee 

  

To: Councillors Richard Musgrave, Andy Paraskos, 
Karl Arthur (Chair), Stephanie Duckett, Mel Hobson, 
Mike Jordan (Vice-Chair), Andrew Lee, Cliff Lunn, 
Don MacKay, John McCartney, Chris Pearson, 
Cliff Trotter and Co-opted Member, Howard Ferguson. 

Date: Friday, 8th April, 2022 

Time: 10.00 am 

Venue: Remote Meeting via Microsoft Teams 

 
Under his delegated decision making powers in the Officers’ Delegation Scheme in the Council’s 
Constitution, the Chief Executive Officer has power, in cases of emergency, to take any decision 
which could be taken by the Council, the Executive or a committee. Following on from the expiry of 
the Local Authorities and Police and Crime Panels (Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority and 
Police and Crime Panel Meetings) (England and Wales) Regulations 2020, which allowed for 
committee meetings to be held remotely, the County Council resolved at its meeting on 5 May 
2021 that, for the present time, in light of the continuing Covid-19 pandemic circumstances, remote 
live-broadcast committee meetings should continue, with any formal decisions required being 
taken by the Chief Executive Officer under his emergency decision making powers and after 
consultation with other Officers and Members as appropriate and after taking into account any 
views of the relevant Committee Members. This approach was agreed by full Council at its 
February meeting following a review, and will be the subject of a further review and consideration 
at the May AGM of the County Council. 
 
The meeting will be available to view once the meeting commences, via the following link - 
www.northyorks.gov.uk/livemeetings 
 
Recordings of previous live broadcast meetings are also available there. 
 

Business 
 
1.   Welcome by the Chairman, Introductions and Apologies 

 
 

2.   Minutes of Previous Meeting - To agree as an accurate record the 
Minutes of the meeting held on 14th January 2022 

(Pages 3 - 14) 

Public Document Pack
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3.   Declarations of Interest 

 
 

4.   Public Questions and/or Statements  
  

Members of the public may ask questions or make statements at this meeting if they  
have given notice (including the text of the question/statement) to Steve Loach of  
Democratic Services (contact details provided on the Agenda) by midday on Tuesday 5th 
April 2022. Each speaker should limit themselves to 3 minutes on any item. Members of 
the public who have given notice will be invited to speak:- 
 
• at this point in the meeting if their questions/statements relate to matters which are not 
otherwise on the Agenda (subject to an overall time limit of 30 minutes);  
 
• when the relevant Agenda item is being considered if they wish to speak on a matter 
which is on the Agenda for this meeting. 
 
 

5.   Executive Updates - Executive Members to update the Committee 
on relevant issues including COVID and LGR - Verbal Reports 
 

 

6.   Stronger Communities and Community Response to COVID19 - 
Annual Update - Report of the Head of Stronger Communities 
 

(Pages 15 - 22) 

7.   Work Programme 
 

(Pages 23 - 28) 

8.   Other business which the Chairman agrees should be considered 
as a matter of urgency because of special circumstances 
 

 

 
Barry Khan 
Assistant Chief Executive 
(Legal and Democratic Services) 
 
County Hall 
Northallerton 
 
31st March 2022 
 
 
For all enquiries relating to this agenda or to register to speak at the meeting, please contact 
Stephen Loach, Democratic Services Officer on Tel: 01609 532216 or by e-mail at: 
stephen.loach@northyorks.gov.uk  

Page 2

mailto:stephen.loach@northyorks.gov.uk


 

 
OFFICIAL 

North Yorkshire County Council 
 

Selby and Ainsty Area Constituency Committee  
 
Minutes of the meeting of the Selby and Ainsty Area Constituency Committee held virtually via 
Microsoft Teams on 14th January 2022 at 10 am. 
 
Present:- 
 
Members:- 
 
County Councillors Karl Arthur (Chairman), Stephanie Duckett, Mike Jordan, Andrew Lee, Cliff 
Lunn, Richard Musgrave, Don Mackay, John McCartney, Andy Paraskos, Chris Pearson and 
Cliff Trotter. 
 
Apologies 
 
Apologies were received from Co-opted Member, Howard Ferguson. 
 
Invited Executive Members:- 
 
County Councillors David Chance, Gareth Dadd and Carl Les. 
 
Officers:-  
 
Dave Caulfield (Selby District Council), Angela Crossland (Selby District Council), Andrew 
Dixon (Strategic Planning Manager, Education and Skills), Sally Dunn (Head of Finance, 
Schools and Early Years), Gary Fielding (Corporate Director – Strategic Resources), Steve 
Loach (Democratic Services), Chris Reynolds (Head of SEND Strategic Plan 
Implementation), Stuart Robinson (Selby District Council), Joel Sanders (Head of T&C 
Commercial Services), Rebekah Taylor (Principal Adviser Monitoring, Education and Skills), 
Janet Waggott (CEO Selby District Council and Assistant Chief Executive NYCC)  
 
 

 
Copies of all documents considered are in the Minute Book  

 
All decisions made by the Committee are subject to the procedure set out in Minute 

No. 121, below. 
 

 
121. Chairman’s Welcome, introductions and apologies 
 
 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and read out the following 

statement:- 
 
 Under his delegated decision making powers in the Officers’ Delegation Scheme in 

the Council’s Constitution, the Chief Executive Officer has power, in cases of 
emergency, to take any decision which could be taken by the Council, the Executive 
or a committee. Following on from the expiry of the Local Authorities and Police and 
Crime Panels (Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority and Police and Crime Panel 
Meetings) (England and Wales) Regulations 2020, which allowed for committee 
meetings to be held remotely, the County Council resolved at its meeting on 5 May 
2021 that, for the present time, in light of the continuing Covid-19 pandemic 
circumstances, remote live-broadcast committee meetings should continue (as Page 3
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informal meetings of the Committee Members), with any formal decisions required 
being taken by the Chief Executive Officer under his emergency decision making 
powers and after consultation with other Officers and Members as appropriate and 
after taking into account any views of the relevant Committee Members. This 
approach will be reviewed by full Council at its February meeting. 

 
122. Minutes 
 
 Resolved - 
 
 That the Minutes of the meeting held on 24 September 2021, having been printed and 

circulated, be taken as read and confirmed and would be signed by the Chairman as 
a correct record at the next available opportunity.   

 
123. Declarations of Interest 
 
 County Councillor Richard Musgrave declared a personal, but non-pecuniary interest 

in respect of the “Better Together” imitative update, in relation to him being a 
representative of Selby DC on the Joint Members Group. 

 
 County Councillor Mike Jordan declared a personal, but non-pecuniary interest in 

respect of the Schools, Educational Achievement and Finance item in relation to him 
being a Governor at Cliffe Primary School. 

 
124. Public Questions or Statements 
 
 There were no public questions or statements. 
 
125. "Better Together" initiative 

 
Members considered an update report on the “Better Together” initiative between 
NYCC and Selby DC, which highlighted the following:- 
 
Governance Framework 
 

 Better Together Steering Group and Joint Members Group 
 

 Collaboration Agreement 
 

Growth and Infrastructure  
 

  The new Local Plan 
 
    Transport Modelling 

 

  Regeneration and Development Projects. 

  Transforming Cities Fund – Selby Station Gateway Scheme 

  Selby District Places and Movement study 

  Revitalising Town Project – Selby Abbey Quarter 

  Key development sites - through major applications to the Local   

 Planning Authority (LPA) 
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Health and Social Care  

 Multi-Disciplinary-Team and Selby Health Matters Partnership Plan 

 Multi-Disciplinary Teams (MDTs) 

 Community Support Organisations (CSOs) 

 Primary Care Network System Support 

 Current Focus 

 The Selby Health Matters partnership 

 Place Based Planning 

 Selby District Council Overview and Scrutiny Committee 
 

       Shared Services 

 

 VOIP Telephony System 

 CRM System 

 Hosted Website and Intranet   

 ICT Infrastructure 

 HR, Payroll & Learning Zone 

 Integrated Finance Service 

 Health and Safety Service 

 Registrars Accommodation at SDC Civic Centre 

 Natural Environment & Advisory Service (Ecological Services)/Specialist 

Archaeological Advisory Service/Landscape Architectural Advice   

 Legal Service 

 Informal Arrangements 

 Communications & Marketing 

 Policy & Performance 

      Summary 

 

 The Better Together Programme continues to deliver benefits to SDC, NYCC and 
 the public whilst also providing a joint platform to identify and deliver new initiatives 
 for improvement.  In the earlier stages of the Programme there was a key focus on 
 achieving savings through joint working often in back office support areas, this 
 remains a key objective for the programme however in recent times the Programme 
 has had a major focus on jointly delivering on key outcomes for our respective 
 customers. The Better Together Collaboration Agreement continues to ensure that 
 joint principles, governance and a legal framework are in place to deliver services 
 and joint projects.  
 
 The solid foundations of collaboration working already developed through the current 

 Better Together arrangements will be invaluable in the planning and transition to the 

 formation of the new council.  The focus of the joint working arrangement going 

 forwards will be to ensure that robust and effective services are in place and to 

 support the LGR Programme for transition to the new council 

 
Members raised the following issues in relation to the report:- 
 

 Clarification was provided in relation to the implementation of the Local Plan, 
which would be out for consultation shortly, with a view to implementation by 
early 2024. 

 A Member referred to the allocation of bungalows that previously were reserved 
for elderly residents, but were now given to anyone on the housing list. He Page 5
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asked whether consideration would be given to returning to the previous 
allocation system, following LGR, and whether support for those living in those 
designated dwellings would be reintroduced. In response it was noted that the 
housing stock as a whole would be considered with a view to developing the 
best way forward taking account of land development, adaptations, etc. at the 
highest level. The Member suggested that some immediate consideration was 
required in terms of adaptations as this was preventing a number of people 
from returning to their home setting in a timely manner. In response it was 
stated that additional support was being provided for those who did not require 
high levels of care but adaptations were required for them to return to their 
home setting. A Member also suggested that the locality of elderly dwellings 
also required attention, with the availability of appropriate, nearby facilities 
taken account of. In response it was stated that housing needs and locality 
would be taken account of during the review for LGR. 

 A Member noted that the COVID levels in the Selby area were particularly high 
yet there was no Vaccination Centre open on a Saturday in the District. In 
response it was stated that Selby was consistent with other areas within North 
Yorkshire, with COVID levels high throughout the County, and available 
resources were stretched, including the availability of vaccines. It was 
acknowledged that the provision of the booster vaccine was key to driving 
COVID levels down, and facilities would be open where the vaccine was 
available. 

 The Chairman asked about progress at the Barlby Olympia site. In response it 
was stated that there were numerous elements to the development but on the 
whole it was progressing well. The potential for the creation of an employment 
site, at that location, was currently under consideration. 

 
Resolved – 

 
That the officers be thanked for their update, the contents of which be noted 

 
126. Executive Update – COVID, LGR and any other issues. 
 
 The Leader of the Council, County Councillor Carl Les, outlined the following:- 
 

 There were numerous challenges facing the County Council going forward, 
including; Climate Change – Carbon Reduction; recovery from COVID, LGR 
and financial issues. 

 The COVID figures for the Selby area were currently above the national 
average, which, potentially could put the NHS under increasing pressure, 
therefore, it was important that the vaccination programme, including booster 
jabs, was prioritised. 

 The County Council had begun a promotion of encouraging people to develop 
a career in the Care Sector through the “Making Care Matter” initiative. 

 LGR was progressing well through the Executive Board and related meetings. 
The development of the framework for the new Council would be taken forward 
and enhanced into the Authority following the elections in May, when the 
Members who will initially sit on that Council will be elected. 

 The further development of devolution, which was tied up with the LGR 
proposals, was still awaited, although discussions with the new Secretary of 
State were being arranged, and it was understood that he did not want any 
undue delay to the process. 

 The County Council’s budget process, which would be discussed in full later in 
the meeting was nearing completion for 2022/23 with a difficult balancing 
position required in terms of delivery of services and residents’ ability to pay 
increased Council Tax, given the current cost of living issues. 

 Page 6
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 Members raised the following issues in relation to the update by the Leader:- 
 

 It was suggested that the Council would be better placed to press the 
Government on the devolution issue when the new Council was in place 
following the May elections. The Leader acknowledged that approach but 
wanted the issue to be addressed as soon as possible, noting that the change 
of Secretary of State had delayed matters. 

 A Member referred to a recent documentary that had highlighted care issues in 
Scarborough, detailing a situation where the whole floor of a care home was 
vacant as NYCC had not paid the fees for the residents to stay there. The 
Leader stated that it was right that issues like this were raised but noted that 
the issues had been addressed subsequently and the home was back to 100% 
capacity. He emphasised that every effort was made to protect the care system 
but this had to be balanced against being fair to the Council Tax payer. He 
highlighted that care workers had been paid a bonus in view of their exceptional 
work during the pandemic. 

 
 County Councillor Andrew Lee provided a verbal update on the latest position 

regarding the COVID 19 pandemic and the County Council’s response.  
 

 The most recent figures showed that the North Yorkshire COVID rate was 1475.4 
and the England rate was 1475.2, but the figures continued to fluctuate. Currently 
Selby was at 1602. Across North Yorkshire the hospitalisation rate was 1309 and 
deaths were 1361, up 11 on the previous figures. 

 There was no specific reason as to why the Selby district had the highest COVID 
rate in the County, but transmission from other areas with high figures was a likely 
reason. 

 The vaccination programme continued to be operating well with a 60% take up of 
vaccinations overall, and 75% take up of the booster jab, for those previously 
receiving two jabs, in the district. 

 As expected the COVID figures increased over the winter and were exacerbated 
by the spread of the Omicron variant, although this had not had as big an impact 
on health as the Delta variant. 

 The emphasis is now upon learning to live with Covid-19, and ensuring that the 
most vulnerable were protected. 

  
 Members discussed the issues raised and highlighted the following issues and points:- 
 

 The number of people in hospital with COVID within North Yorkshire was clarified 
as being 339, although not all those were residents of North Yorkshire. It was asked 
how many people had contracted COVID while in hospital. In response the 
Executive Member stated that he would provide more extensive details to 
Members, outside of the meeting, as he did not have these available. Members 
emphasised that the details were important in ensuring that the vulnerable were 
protected and were protected against possible infection. 

 A Member noted that the bonus for care workers, referred to earlier in the meeting, 
had been delayed until the unions had signed off an agreement in relation to this. 
He stated that the some care workers continued to be payed below living wage 
levels, which was why NYCC providing the bonus, but this had to be measured 
alongside the move to raise pay levels across the board for care workers, as some 
continued to be paid at very low levels. The issues raised were noted and it was 
highlighted that, although seen as necessary, raising pay levels for care workers 
would have an impact on Council Tax payers. 

 It was noted that the ward boundaries for the new Council had now been set and 
would be put before Parliament in February. It was not expected that there would 
be major changes to the proposals. 
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 A Member highlighted the voluntary work that had been created to provide 
assistance to the Health and Adult Service at NYCC during the pandemic. 

 
 Executive Member County Councillor David Chance, whose portfolio includes Stronger 
 Communities, outlined details of the continued work of the Stronger Communities 
 Service, through Community Support Officers, in response to the pandemic, 
 highlighting the following:- 
 

 The number of requests for assistance were relatively low, currently. 

 Testing kits were available again following the pre-Christmas shortage and 
could be obtained through the CSOs. 

 There was now a higher level of demand for Community Transport as people 
became less wary of the pandemic. 

 Anxiety and low level mental health issues remained concerns. 

 The CSOs had been retained for a further twelve months, until March 2023, to 
continue to assist with the response to COVID. 

 NYCC recently received £3.5m from the Government to support households 
that were struggling due to the pandemic, who were able to access the fund 
through application. The recovery fund was also available to assist community 
projects and initiatives 

 
Resolved – 

 
 That the Executive Members be thanked for their updates the details of which be noted.  
 
 
127. Schools, Educational Achievement and Finance 
 
 Andrew Dixon (Strategic Planning Manager, Education and Skills), Rebekah Taylor 

(Principal Adviser Monitoring, Education and Skills), Sally Dunn (Head of Finance, 
Schools and Early Years) and Chris Reynolds (Head of SEND Strategic Plan 
Implementation) presented a report relating to schools, educational achievement and 
finance in the Constituency Area, highlighting the following:- 

 
 Local educational landscape - There are now 19 primary academies and 5 secondary 

academies within the constituency area. 
 
 Summary of schools’ status – September 2021 - Total maintained (34) / Total 

academy (24) - Primary Maintained (32) / Primary Academy and Free School (19) – 
Secondary Maintained (1) / Secondary Academy (5) - Special Maintained (0) / 
Special Academy (0) – PRU Maintained (1) / PRU Academy (0) 

  
 School standards - In the constituency area 88.2 per cent of primary schools are 

judged good or outstanding by Ofsted, which is slightly above the North Yorkshire 
average but slightly below the national average. In terms of secondary schools, 88.3 
per cent are judged good or outstanding, which is higher than the North Yorkshire 
and national averages. There are 7 schools currently judged requires improvement or 
inadequate in the constituency area. 

 
 Attainment overall - Over the last 2 years, exams and assessments in schools have 

not taken place because of the disruption to students’ education caused by the 
coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic. Summer 2021 assessments were awarded 
based on teacher or centre assessment and no statistical adjustment processes were 
used. The Government intends for GCSEs, AS, A Level and equivalent assessments 
and exams to go ahead in England in summer 2022 and has consulted on 
assessment arrangements. In primary schools, national curriculum assessments due 
to be held in summer 2020 and summer 2021, including tests, teacher assessments Page 8
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and the phonics screening check, were also cancelled too. These statutory 
assessments are expected to resume in 2022. 

 
 Not in education, employment or training - 8 young people (0.89%) were not in 

education, employment or training after leaving school as of August 2021 in the 
Constituency area. 

 
 Fixed-term and Permanent Exclusions - Of the 1462 fixed-term exclusions in 2020/21 

201 of these children were on roll of mainstream schools in the Selby and Ainsty 
constituency. There were 26 permanent exclusions from schools in the county three 
of which were for children in Selby and Ainsty area schools. A comparison of figures 
from previous years was provided. From September 2020 the transition of the Pupil 
Referral Service (PRS) to provide preventative places to reduce the need for 
secondary exclusions had been introduced. 

 
 Special Education Needs and Disabilities - The development of the new model of 

provision, Targeted Mainstream Provision (TMP) was intended to help the LA meet 
demand for full time education provision for children with SEND and who have an 
Education, Health and Care Plan. Work was continuing through 2021/22 to increase 
the amount of TMPs in areas which did not yet have host schools identified, to 
ensure that the LA has capacity to meet demand for this provision. The development 
of specialist provision for Selby was also continuing following a successful bid by the 
LA to establish a new 100 place Special School in Osgodby.  LA officers were 
continuing to work with the DfE and Multi Academy Trust to design the school in 
preparation for a planning application to be submitted.  The school was still subject to 
planning approval but once delivered would be a significant addition to the county’s 
Special Needs provisions and a major asset to the district’s children and young 
people with SEND. 

 
 SEN Statistics for Constituency Area - As of January 2021 there were 638 children 

living in the constituency with a North Yorkshire funded EHC plan, 18% of the North 
Yorkshire total. 

 
 Elective Home Education - As of 31st August 2021 there were 904 children recorded 

as Electively Home Educated in North Yorkshire, 118 of which were formerly from a 
mainstream school in the Selby and Ainsty area..  

 
 Schools in Financial Difficulty – details of the countywide and local positions were 

provided with projections of how this was likely to develop, going forward - 3 schools 
projecting to be in deficit by March 2022; 10% of schools in Selby and Ainsty – 3 
primaries. Total projected value of deficits = £281k - Projected average primary 
deficit = £94k  / 11 schools projecting to be in deficit by March 2024; 36% of schools 
in Selby and Ainsty. 10 primaries; 1 PRS - Total projected value of deficits = £1.1M - 
Projected average primary deficit = £97k - Projected average PRS deficit = £167k -  

  
 School sustainability - Collaborative working - Pupil rolls – current and future – details 

were outlined in the report in relation to how current schools were developing. 
 
 Details of the key points to note within LA planning areas across the constituency 

area were provided. 
 
 Members discussed the report and the following issues and points were raised:- 

 

 A Member highlighted the fluctuating numbers on roll over recent years and how 
this affects the funding available to schools, which had serious repercussions in 
terms of their sustainability, and their ability to deliver education effectively. The 
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issue raised was recognised and it was hoped that it would be addressed through 
changes to the funding formula and devolution possibilities, going forward. 

 Exclusions were raised as a concern and it was asked whether the increase in 
figures was due to the disruption created by the pandemic. In response it was 
stated that the unsettled period could have had an effect on the figures, but it was 
more complex than that and were due to a number of reasons. It was also noted 
that there had been a recent reduction in the number of fixed term exclusions. 
The position in terms of permanent exclusions was much better in the area, with 
these significantly down, and performing well against the other North Yorkshire 
districts. Work was continuing to reduce these levels further, with support for 
children at risk and locality board interventions. 

 A Member asked whether “Levelling Up” would see schools in the area funded at 
the County average, rather than below as they are currently. In response it was 
explained that the current funding formula determined how schools were funded, 
but currently a new formula was being developed with aim of being fairer and 
more equitable. Secondary Schools had been lobbying for some time for a better 
settlement, particularly smaller, rural Secondary Schools, as they were 
particularly hard hit under the current formula, although an additional lump sum of 
funding had been provided. A Member, noting that the difference in funding was 
around £200 per pupil, which would make a significant difference for a secondary 
school, emphasised the need to continue lobbying for fairer funding for schools. 

 A Member noted that the report indicated that there were 87.9% of schools rated 
as good or outstanding in the Constituency Area and he wondered how many 
were good and how many were outstanding, as it would be interesting to 
appreciate those schools that were developing positively. In response it was 
stated that those details were not available at the meeting but would be provided 
directly to the Member outside the meeting. It was noted that time had elapsed 
since the schools were last inspected so improvements were likely to have been 
made in the interim. 

 It was asked whether Elective Home Education (EHE), which had risen 
substantially in the Constituency area, had been affected by COVID in terms of 
opting for this, and whether appropriate checks were in place to ensure this was 
being delivered appropriately. In response it was stated that COVID had resulted 
in a rise in EHE, but rates were already rising prior to that. It was noted that this 
was available as a parental choice for the provision of education and was 
accompanied with appropriate, pro-active support from the Local Authority, which 
also provides safeguarding checks. It was explained that EHE is often the option 
when relationships between the school and parents had broken down, in which 
case the Local Authority would try and resolve the situation, while acknowledging 
the right for that educational approach to be chosen and providing the necessary 
support. There was also close working alongside the Inclusion Service. 

 It was noted that many of the details requested during the meeting were available 
in the quarterly data report to the Executive. 

 A Member asked for the rationale applied for collaboration between, or 
amalgamation of, schools. In response it was stated that this was undertaken at 
the request of the DfE and was linked to the annual return in school places, 
where shortfalls occur. It was acknowledged that the linkage can appear odd from 
a local perspective but these are based on the related school planning areas, and 
could not be changed arbitrarily. The Member considered that linkage in his area 
did not appear to make sense and suggested that a review was required. The 
issue raised was acknowledged but it was emphasised that the chance of 
reviewing this was limited. 

 
 Resolved – 
 
 That the officers be thanked for the report, and answers to issues raised, the  
 details  of which be noted.  Page 10
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128. County Council Budget proposals – 2022/23 
 
 Gary Fielding (Corporate Director Strategic Resources) gave a presentation detailing 
 the budget proposals for 2022/23 in respect of the overall County Council, and on 
 a Constituency area basis, and invited Members comments. The presentation 
 highlighted the following:- 
 

a) NYCC Budget Headlines 
 

  Background 
 
  Last year at Budget time: 
 
  1. Two year recurring shortfall of £18.5m per annum 
  2. Assumed Council Tax rise of 1.99% for each year 
  3. Low inflation 
  4. LGR outcome awaited 
 
  This year and next year characterised by: 
 
  • Covid - past, present and future? 
  • LGR - single biggest Transformational Programme 
 
  LGR – What it means for 22/23 Budget and MTFS 
 
  1. 2022/23 - 8 x Sovereign Council Budgets 
  2. 2023/24 and 2024/25 based on “going concern” - building blocks 
  3. March 2022 onwards - start to aggregate “shadow” Council Budget 
  4. Currently assessing funding challenge now in aggregate (i.e. across the 8)  
  for period 2022/23 to 2024/25 
  5. New Council to determine 
 
  • 2023/24 Budget and beyond 
  • Savings plan  
  • Council tax harmonisation 
 
  Provisional Local Government Finance Settlement 
 
  1. Services grant £822m nationally - “one-off” only issue 
  2. Another social care grant £700m nationally  
  3. Council Tax referendum trigger at 2% plus 1% ASC precept as expected 
  4. Extra New Homes Bonus = expected to lose year’s worth 
  5. Spending power increased by £3.5bn but presumes: 
  • All council tax increases taken 
  • Includes new funding for new responsibilities re ASC market, fees,  
  contributions 
  • New grants 
 
  Complexity of ASC future reforms 
 
  Conclusions 
 
  Need to balance all of: 
 
  • Uncertainty on all fronts (Covid response; Covid legacy and demand  
  led services; future funding; LGR) 
  • Provide good start for new NY Council Page 11
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  • Worry on ASC Funding Reform 
 
  Next Steps 
 
  The difference between usable and earmarked reserves and examples. 
 

 Members raised the following issues in relation to the initial part of the presentation:- 
 

 A Member asked what the difference would be for a Band D Council Tax bill 
should the maximum rise of 4.49% be implemented. In response it was stated 
that this would rise by £65.35 per year to £1474.40. 

 It was noted that District Councils currently had different levels of Council Tax 
and would be setting different rates for the 2022/23 budget, but the new Council 
emerging from LGR would be a single Council, and it was asked how these 
different rates would be addressed. In response it was stated that a standard 
Council Tax would be developed throughout the County, for the single Council, 
which would be developed through the average of existing Council Tax levels 
for the Districts and NYCC. A support system will be provided to assist those 
who see rises in their Council Tax levels due to this. 

 It was noted that Selby DC currently incorporated payments to the Internal 
Drainage Board within its pre-cept and wondered how this would be 
transferred. In response it was stated that such payments would be picked up 
under the new arrangements ensuring they were transferred over 
appropriately. 

 A Member highlighted increasing interest rates and asked whether these would 
have an adverse effect on finances. In response it was stated that increased 
interest rates would have a positive effect as there would be an increased 
return from balances. Independent Financial Advisers suggested that there 
could be an additional £750k of interest returns due to the rise in rates. It was 
stated that loans held by the County Council had been undertaken on a fixed 
rate basis, therefore, repayments of these would remain the same. Deputy 
Leader of the Council, County Councillor Dadd, whose Executive portfolio 
includes finance, stated that long term borrowing by the County Council had 
been reducing for the past 7 years and, generally, the County Council was in a 
good position, financially, particularly when compared to other Local 
Authorities. He acknowledged that some of the decisions made in the past may 
have been seen as controversial, but the current position had proved them to 
be correct, and he hoped the new Council continued to be as financially aware. 
 
Constituency Area – Financial Issues 

 
School Projections based on May 2021/22 start budgets 
Schools in financial difficulty – Constituency area – 2021/22 to 2023/24 
HAS budget issues 
HAS referrals 
Care Market 
Highways and transport schemes 
Local town WiFi schemes 

 
 Members raised the following issues in relation to this part of the presentation:- 
 

 A Member raised an issue in relation to an anomaly in relation to a care related 
direct payment. In response it was stated that the issue would be discussed 
further with the Member at the conclusion of the meeting, as the matter may 
now have been resolved. 

 Noting the plans for window replacements in a number of schools, a Member 
raised concerns that the COVID requirement for better ventilation was not being Page 12
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met, and may be hindered by the introduction of new windows. In response the 
position of the Member was acknowledged but it was emphasised that 
appropriate ventilation and energy efficiency could both be achieved through 
the window replacement scheme. The Member emphasised the need for 
ventilation as COVID became endemic. It was stated that it was hoped to use 
capital funding, going forward, to address ventilation issues in older schools. 

 A Member noted the provision of free WiFi in a number of the larger town 
centres in North Yorkshire and asked whether there were any plans to roll this 
out to outlying villages. In response it was stated that whilst there was sympathy 
for the areas that were not receiving this, the best use of the funding was to 
maximise the coverage, which resulted in urban areas being targeted. It was 
acknowledged that urban areas also required a good level of broadband 
coverage, particularly for businesses located in remote locations, and the 
project with BT continued to try and connect to as many areas as possible.   

 
 Resolved – 
 
 That the Corporate Director be thanked for the report, and answers to issues raised, 
 the details of which be noted. 
 
129. Work Programme 
 
 Considered - 
 
 The report of the Assistant Chief Executive (Legal and Democratic Services) providing 

details of the Work Programme for the Area Constituency Committee to consider, 
develop and adopt. 

 
 The Clerk introduced the report and asked that Members review the committee’s work 

programme, taking into account the outcome of discussions on previous agenda items 
and any other developments taking place across the area. 

 
 Resolved - 

 
a. That the development of the Work Programme be ongoing; 
b. That the contents of the report be noted. 

 
 
130. Next Meeting 
 
 It was likely that this would be a virtual meeting held on the Microsoft Teams platform, 

but, should face-to-face meetings have returned, a suitable venue would be utilised 
and Members would be informed accordingly 

 
 Resolved - 
 
 That the next meeting of the Committee be held on Friday 8th April 2022 at 10am. 
 
131. Other business which the Chairman agrees should be considered as a matter 

of urgency because of special circumstances 
 

There was none. 
 

 
The meeting concluded at 12.55pm. 

 
SML 
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NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
SELBY AND AINSTY AREA CONSTITUENCY COMMITTEE – 8 April 2022 
Stronger Communities and Community Response to COVID-19 Update  

 
 
 
1.0 Purpose of Report 

 

To provide Members with an update on the Stronger Communities Programme and the 

support provided to and by local communities in response to the Covid-19 

(Coronavirus) pandemic, and an overview of progress made in the Selby and Ainsty 

Constituency area.   

 
- 
2.0 Background 
 
2.1 In March 2020, the Stronger Communities Team were tasked with developing and 

mobilising community support infrastructure in response to the Covid-19 (Coronavirus) 

pandemic.  With a national lockdown imminent and those classified as clinically 

extremely vulnerable being advised to shield, it was imperative that a ‘safety net’ of 

community based support and assistance was in place for people who did not have 

friends, family or neighbours to call upon.  

 

2.2 Working with 23 key trusted voluntary sector partners across the County and drawing 

upon the existing, sound working relationships in place, the community support 

infrastructure was mobilised in four days.  The 23 Community Support Organisations 

(CSOs) were requested to act as the single point of contact within a locality, and in 

conjunction with local networks, commenced coordination of a variety of volunteer led 

support services.  This included the collection and delivery of shopping and 

prescriptions, caring for pets, offering regular social contact by telephone, and acting 

as a local agent for the Covid-19 Self-Isolation Grant.  The CSO also provided support 

to local networks and action groups (for example Mutual Aid Groups) that had come 

together to assist in their communities, providing information, advice and guidance to 

ensure that all activity was delivered as safely as possible for both the volunteer and 

the beneficiary.   

 

2.3 In addition to this, North Yorkshire County Council (NYCC) extended opening hours to 

include weekends and public holidays to ensure that support was in place 7 days per 

week between 8.00am and 5.30pm.  This has been primarily delivered by the Customer 

Service Centre and Stronger Communities, in conjunction with Team North Yorkshire 

Volunteers and NHS Responder Volunteers where appropriate.    

 

2.4  Alongside intensive support from their local Delivery Manager, funding has also been 

provided to all CSOs, using national covid outbreak management grants, which has 

enabled them to continue to operate and has ensured that support has been available 

to residents throughout the pandemic.  Although the generic support offer is universally 

available across the County, the model of delivery varies dependent on local need and 

community assets available.  A number of CSOs have evolved their delivery model; 

either reconfiguring their services, or developing new ways of working in order to 

Page 15

Agenda Item 6



 

 

OFFICIAL 

continue to provide support within the varying levels of restrictions we have seen over 

the last two years.  

 

2.5 Despite the ever-changing landscape, community support infrastructure through the 

CSO network has remained in place since March 2020. Following the national lifting of 

restrictions on 24 February regarding self-isolation requirements discussions are in 

place with the CSOs regarding either winding down or scaling back their pandemic 

response activities. This may see some CSOs winding down their pandemic services 

in a managed way however a majority are interested in building on the successful 

model and developing it further as an effective place based ‘hub’ that contributes to 

health and well-being services and pressures. Provision is in place to continue to work 

with the network of CSOs over this coming months to support them through this 

transition.  

 

 

3.0 Community Support Organisation Performance (2021/22) 

 

3.1 Since the mobilisation of the community support model in March 2020, the following 

activity has been recorded via the 23 CSOs across North Yorkshire to date, primarily 

facilitated by approximately 203,272 volunteer hours: 

 

 23,301 prescriptions delivered; 

 36,288 shopping deliveries made; 

 61,319 befriending calls and 33,990 phone check ins made; 

 17,311 transport requests fulfilled; and  

 48,923 meals delivered and 11,281 food parcels distributed.  

 

3.2 As part of the community support offer, CSOs administer the Covid-19 North 

 Yorkshire Local Assistance Fund (NYLAF) grant; this was set up as a way of 

 addressing emergency food and utility support needs for individuals and 

 households isolating or shielding across North Yorkshire during the Covid-19 

 pandemic.  

 

 This financial year, the scheme has received 391 applications, and has approved 

 375 of these (96%), totalling £42,615 of expenditure.  

 

3.3 In addition to this, Stronger Communities have distributed £119,599 in Covid-19 

Community Grants (to date in 2021/22).  This investment has allowed communities 

and charities to respond to the needs of their communities during periods of heightened 

restrictions; examples of which have included support services to help people to self-

isolate, have access to food and supplies, and stay connected to people through 

technology.  Grants have also been used to support groups to re-open some services 

and activities where they were able to confidently operate in a covid-safe and compliant 

way, helping people to regain confidence and independence, and to re-engage in their 

communities. 
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4.0 Covid-19 Related Work 

 
4.1 Sustainable Food Support  

 In 2020/21, the County Council was awarded £532,000 via the Defra Local Authority 

Emergency Assistance Grant for Food and Essential supplies to support those facing 

financial hardship because of the pandemic.  48 grants (investment of £277,000) were 

made available over two funding rounds, to further support and expand the direct 

provision of food for people experiencing financial hardship.  Additional capacity was 

also put in to Citizens Advice Mid North Yorkshire’s Money and Benefits Advice Service 

and North Yorkshire Local Assistance Fund (NYLAF).  

 

In summer 2021, additional funding was secured to deliver the Food for the Future 

programme, which aims to embed local sustainable food support options, which also 

support beneficiaries to build their levels of confidence and independence.  An 

additional 19 awards were made to voluntary and community sector partners across 

the County through this programme.    

 

 In order to better understand the food insecurity landscape in the region, Stronger 

 Communities are currently scoping a joint piece of insight work with City of York 

 Council.  Initial discussions on this with Joseph Rowntree Foundation (JRF) and 

 Hartlepower (a Hartlepool based organisation currently developing and delivering a 

 similar piece of research) have taken place and further work will commence shortly.  

 

4.2 Holiday Activities and Food Programme 

Stronger Communities continue to lead on the delivery of this programme, which was 

launched with the branding of FEAST (Food, Entertainment, Arts & Sport Together) in 

partnership with Children and Young People’s Service (CYPS) and the voluntary and 

community sector.  Coordination of the programme has been undertaken by North 

Yorkshire Together who in conjunction with a network of locally placed clubs and 

community organisations, deliver a range of enriching activities over holiday periods.  

This is alongside a host of online resources being made available for families to enjoy.  

Over the festive break, 2221 children benefitted from activities delivered through the 

Programme.    

 

In December, the Department of Education confirmed funding for the continuation of 

the Holiday Activity and Food Programme (FEAST) until March 2025 and plans are 

underway with Children and Young People’s Early Help team to deliver the programme 

over the next three years. 

 

4.3 Household Support Fund 

 The Household Support Fund administered by The Department for Work and 

 Pensions (DWP) aims to assist households who may need support with food, energy 

 and essential living costs whilst the economy recovers from the pandemic.  NYCC 

 was allocated £3.54 million to provide support over the winter period (from October 

 2021 to March 2022), which is structured in to four main areas of provision in North 

 Yorkshire: 
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 E-Voucher Direct Award – a total investment of £2.68million to make a £275 

shopping voucher available to all households in receipt of means tested Council 

Tax Relief (CTR) with a child under 19. 

 Food Bank Winter Support Fund – an investment of £145,000 to 14 

organisations across the County to increase the capacity of food supply to 

those in need. 

 Warm and Well – an additional £220,000 for Warm and Well to provide energy 

top up vouchers / direct supplier payments to those in need.  

 North Yorkshire Local Assistance Fund (NYLAF) – increasing the NYLAF 

budget by £250,000 in order to uplift the number of applications to a maximum 

of four until the end of March 2022.  

 Interim monitoring undertaken in January 2022 showed that 12,083 households have 

 benefitted from the various support strands of the Household Support Fund so far.  

   

4.4 Digital Inclusion 

 Work on Reboot North Yorkshire continues to progress with a particular focus on 

 enlisting the support of our local communities and voluntary sector groups as 

 Community Partners to allow a network of community Reboot projects to grow and 

 develop across the county.  Working with internal colleagues and external partners, 

 415 devices have been gifted to socially isolated individuals to date, with an 

 additional 200 devices distributed to school children.   

 Reboot North Yorkshire continues to work closely with Citizens Online (CO) and their 

 Digital Champion Coordinator for North Yorkshire.  The partnership with CO continues 

 to grow and has been extended for another 12 months until Feb 2023. 

 

 

5.0 Wider Stronger Communities Programme Work 

 

5.1 Children and Young People 

 

 The Stronger Communities programme, in conjunction with Children and Young 

 People Service (CYPS), continue to lead and coordinate the school readiness pilot 

 ‘Grow and Learn’ in Ryedale and Scarborough, with 50 small scale grants 

 awarded to date this year.   

 The team also continues to work with the Early Help team from CYPS to develop 

 and deliver a project that seeks to grow community capacity by working alongside 

 and with our communities to stimulate, support and develop activities that enable 

 children, young people and their families to be happy, healthy and achieving.  In 

 autumn 2021, Stronger Communities supported the launch of CYPS’ Get Going 

 Grant, seeking expressions of interest from community-based groups to deliver 

 activities for young people, or families with young children.  

 

5.2 Health and Wellbeing  

Stronger Communities continues to strengthen its relationships with NHS partners 

 and has administered a range of NHS mental health grants for the last two years, 
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 including grass roots suicide prevention, a self-harm co-design project and 

 postvention support.  The Suicide Prevention Grants Programmes for the Humber, 

 Coast and Vale Integrated Health Care System, and Harrogate and Craven were 

 launched by the team last year; 43 grants were awarded in early 2022, 32 of which 

 are in North Yorkshire.  The programme is also supporting the transformation of 

Community Mental Health programme in partnership with North Yorkshire and Vale of 

York CCGs.  

 Stronger Communities also continues to develop strong working relationships with 

 social care colleagues, with sustained involvement in the Health and Adult Services 

 (HAS) Transformation Programme.  

 

5.3 Capacity Building 

 In parallel to COVID-19 community response work, the Stronger Communities 

 Programme has continued to strengthen local community assets and infrastructure; 

 this has included continuing to encourage relationships and collaborations between 

 voluntary and community sector organisations as well as stabilising, and / or building 

 capacity within them if required.  Since March 2020, the Programme has provided 

 specialist support to assist 14 VCSEs with work areas such as restructuring their 

 organisations, re-modelling their services and providing additional capacity for 

 fundraising; all of which have been crucial in trying to ensure their future sustainability, 

 in one of the most challenging times for the sector in recent years.   

 

 

6.0 Planning for 2022/23 

 

6.1 Independent Evaluation 

 The Stronger Communities Programme is subject to a 5-year independent evaluation, 

conducted by Skyblue Research. Evaluation of the CSOs has now been encompassed 

within this, alongside continuing to develop our ten-year strategy, People, Place and 

Power.  Discussions on a strand of this Strategy, building on existing infrastructure and 

the creation of ‘Community Anchor Organisations’ in localities has been accelerated 

by the needs presented by Covid19 and the mobilisation of the CSOs; the fourth phase 

of evaluation with CSO volunteers commenced in late 2021, with some dedicated 

volunteer focus groups anticipated to take place in summer 2022.  

 

 

 
7.0 Local Area Information 
 
7.1  The Community Support Organisations within the Constituency 

Five Community Support Organisations provide support to the constituency area.  

Selby District Association for Voluntary Services together with Sherburn-in-Elmet 

Community Trust and Tadcaster Volunteer Car and Services Association support 

residents of Selby District whilst Boroughbridge Community Care Association, 

Harrogate and District Community Action (HADCA) support Ainsty residents.   
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7.2 The Current Situation 

As the country has moved into a new stage of living with covid we can see the activity 

undertaken by the CSOs transitioning to more business as usual.  So, across Selby 

district during February there were only 3 residents requiring help to self-isolate and 

Selby District AVS only needed to support one resident to apply for a covid-19 

support grant through NYLAF.  This will in part reflect the work which the CSOs have 

been undertaking to ensure that residents facing financial challenges are referred to 

the best routes for ongoing support eg through referrals to Selby District Foodbank or 

the the Warm and Well Service.  Use of the community fridge hosted by Selby District 

AVS continues to be high with 205 food parcels provided.  However, the CSOS 

continue to support a number of people by collecting prescriptions and shopping for 

them and all CSOs identify high numbers of individuals who will continue to need 

support.   

 

Since January 2022 Boroughbridge Community Care and HADCA have collaborated 

with the other CSOs in the Harrogate District to work in partnership with the Yorkshire 

Health Network to supply volunteers to all the vaccination clinics across the area. 

This has involved a considerable commitment from the organisations and their 

volunteers who have covered vaccination in Harrogate and Knaresborough. The 

organisations are proud to have supported the national vaccination programme.   

  

 Conversations with the CSOs indicate that they will continue to work with us over the 

next 3- 6 months to ensure that residents in need of ongoing support can receive this, 

either directly from the CSOs or from other better-placed specialist organisations.  

Take-up of community transport offers are increasing with residents supported to 

attend medical appointments, go shopping with support and attend social or other 

appointments.  Trips to the hairdressers are popular in Tadcaster!   

  

7.4 Additional Grant Funding – Staying Healthy, Independent and Connected 

The three Selby CSOs  are currently in receipt of grant funding from Health and 

Social Care to help adults “Stay healthy independent and connected”.  This grant has 

replaced the contract funding which previously went to Age UK Selby district.  

Existing contract arrangements continue in Harrogate area.  This grant is enabling 

the Selby district Community Support Organisations to build on links developed 

through covid-19 and will assist them in building organisational resilience to extend 

their resilience and support.  Sherburn in Elmet Community Trust are working in 

partnership with Sherburn Visiting Scheme who collaborated with them in their CSO 

role and who have particular expertise on supporting older adults through their meals 

on wheels and transport offer.   A further example of the role of local intelligence is 

the fact that one of the CSOs raised a concern around residents sometimes 

struggling to access support around incontinence.  When this was flagged with 

HealthWatch they were able to reassure us that this issue is on their agenda.  In the 

meantime, the CSOs have been identifying practical support, which they can offer 

whilst people wait to get the full assessments they require. 

 

7.6 Moving Forward  

The hope and intention as we work with our CSOs and other organisations across 

the constituency is that people continue to have familiar “go to” places in their 
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communities which they can approach with confidence knowing that the local 

voluntary and community sector has the capacity, knowledge and skills to either meet 

their needs directly or support them to get to the best source of help as quickly as 

possible.  

 

    

Recommendations 

It is recommended that Members note the content of this report. 

 

 
Marie-Ann Jackson 
Head of Stronger Communities 
North Yorkshire County Council  
30 March 2022 
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North Yorkshire County Council 
 

Selby and Ainsty Area Constituency Committee 
 

8 April 2022 
 

Work Programme  
 

Purpose of Report 
 
That Members review the Committee’s work programme, taking into account the 
outcome of discussions on previous agenda items and any other developments taking 
place across the area. 
 

 
Work Programme 
 
The most recent Work Programme is attached at Appendix 1 and takes account of the 
areas of work identified at previous meetings. The items in the future Work Programme 
could be considered during 2022/23 and Members of the new Committee can prioritise 
these for consideration at future meetings. 
 
 
Given the situation in 2020, 2021 and 2022, with the COVID 19 pandemic, and the Review 
of Local Government in the area now being implemented, it is recommended that the 
Committee regularly revisits the Work Programme to review areas that could be covered in 
forthcoming meetings, in response to these situations, with additional, relevant items 
identified by Members added to the Work Programme.  
 
Remit of the committee 
 
The Area Constituency Committees: 
 

 Act as a forum for Members to bring forward issues affecting their local Electoral 

Divisions 

 Hear and respond to questions and statements from members of the public relating to 

anything affecting the community within the constituency area 

 Agree a Work Programme which lists items of business which the Committee wishes to 

consider at future meetings 

 Undertake meaningful scrutiny of local health issues within their constituency area, 

complementing the strategic work undertaken by the Scrutiny of Health Committee 
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 Undertake meaningful scrutiny of local transport issues within their constituency area, 

complementing the strategic work undertaken by Transport, Economy and Environment 

Overview and Scrutiny Committee 

 Act as consultees in major decisions that affect their constituency area (including 

responding to consultations) 

 Make recommendations on the application of Innovation funding (supported by the 

Stronger Communities Team) 

 Develop a working relationship with the local MP, sharing updates and information on 

relevant local issues being addressed by the committee. 

 
 
Scheduled Committee dates for 2022/23 
 

 2.30pm on Thursday 9th June 2022 

 2.30pm on Thursday 22nd September 2022 

 10am on Friday 13th January 2023 

 2pm on Thursday 6th April 2023 
 

 
 

Recommendation 
 
(i) Members are asked to consider and develop the Committee’s Work Programme;  
 
(ii) Note the date and time of scheduled meetings for 2022/23. 
 

 
Steve Loach 
Democratic Services  
 
April 2022 
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Selby and Ainsty Area Constituency Committee 

Work Programme 2021/22 and 2022/23 

10am on 24 September 2021 
Subject Description 

COVID 19 – Executive update Update on the County Council’s response to the pandemic 

North Yorkshire Police, Fire and Crime 
Commissioner – Introduction and discussion 

The new North Yorkshire Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner, Philip Allott, will attend to 
introduce himself to Members and undertake a discussion on relative issues with the 
Committee 

Rural Commission 
 

To consider a presentation and recommendations on this matter 

A19 - Update 
To provide a final update on the project taking place to repair/rebuild the A19 

 

Selby Place and Movement Study 
 

To provide details of the findings of the study undertaken in conjunction with the District 
Council 

Work Programme To consider appropriate topics for consideration at forthcoming meetings 

10am on 14th January 2022 
Subject Description 

Annual Budget Consultation To review the budget and make recommendations to Executive 

 
COVID 19 – Executive update 

 
Update on the County Council’s continued response to the pandemic 

 
Local Government Reorganisation 

 
To receive an update on the progress being made on this issue 

Schools, Educational achievement and 
sustainability 

To provide an update on these issues. 

 

Update on the “Better Together” initiative 
 

To receive an update on this issue 

Work Programme To consider appropriate topics for consideration at forthcoming meetings 
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10am on 8th April 2022 
Subject Description 

COVID 19 and LGR – Executive update Update on the County Council’s response to the pandemic from Executive Members 
 

Stronger Communities – Annual Update 
 

To provide the annual update on the work of the Stronger Communities team, particulary in 
response to COVID 

 

Work Programme 
 

To consider appropriate topics for consideration at forthcoming meetings 
 
 

 
End of County Council 2017 – 2022 

 

2.30pm on 9th June 2022 
Subject Description 

Introduction to Area Constituency Committees To provide the new Committee with details that will assist Members with their participation in 
the Area Constituency Committee meetings. 
 

Membership of Area Constituency Committee To determine whether Co-opted Members will be appointed to the Committee and, if so, on 
what basis. 
 

Appointments to Outside Bodies To appoint representatives to various Outside Bodies which fall within the remit of the Area 
Constituency Committee 
 

Discussion of issues with Local MP  

(Selby DC Scrutiny have requested an invite 
when the MP next attends) 

Discussion of issues of relevance with the Local MP, Nigel Adams. 
 

COVID 19 and LGR – Executive update 
Update on the County Council’s response to the pandemic  
 

Update on the proposed special needs school 
at Osgodby 

 

To provide an update on the current status of the proposal 
 

Work Programme To consider appropriate topics for consideration at forthcoming meetings 
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          2.30pm on 22nd September 2022 
Subject Description 

 
COVID 19  and LGR – Executive update 

 
Update on the County Council’s continued response to the pandemic 

Update on the “Better Together” initiative 
 

To receive an update on this issue 

Role of ACCs following LGR To consider the role of the ACCS following the completion of LGR 

Work Programme To consider appropriate topics for consideration at forthcoming meetings 
 

 

Scheduled Committee dates for 2022/23 
 

 2.30pm on Thursday 9th June 2022 

 2.30pm on Thursday 22nd September 2022 

 10am on Friday 13th January 2023 

 2pm on Thursday 6th April 2023 
 

Areas of work previously identified for Inclusion in the Work Programme: 
 
1. Economic Development Strategies 
2. Road Safety in the Selby District 
3. The “Better Together” Initiative 
4. Local enterprise and future investment - LEPs 
5. Traffic management and traffic congestion 
6. The development of appropriate skills for emerging employment opportunities 
7. Fairer Funding 
8. Tourism 
9. Policing and Crime Statistics 
10. New Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner 
11. North Yorkshire Fire and Rescue Service – update 
12. Flooding issues in the Constituency Area 

 

Author: 

Steve Loach 

Democratic Services  

April 2022  
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